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Shannon Kendall, Clerk of the Board 

 

Board Report for Supervisor Corless 7-21-20 
• 7/15: Rural County Representatives of California Executive Committee Meeting: updates on 

federal/state budget/funding status, relevant legislation, economic development projects 

• Yosemite Gateway Area Coordination Team 

• 7/20: Regional Fire and Forest Capacity Program meeting (group funding by Sierra Nevada 

Conservancy looking to build project capacity in the Eastern Sierra) 

• Yosemite Area Regional Transportation System JPA board meeting: discussion COVID-19 

impacts to service hours (drastically reduced ridership/fare box revenue) and need to look 

at long-term impacts of crisis on YARTS budget 

 

Board Report for Supervisor Gardner 7-21-20 
• On Wednesday July 15, Thursday July 16, and Yesterday, July 20, I participated in three calls 

as part of the NACO Annual Business Conference, which was scheduled for Orlando this 

year but was cancelled.  These meetings included the election of officers for next year, the 

approval of existing and a few new policy resolutions, and other NACO news. 

• Last Wednesday I also participated in a meeting of the June Lake Chamber of Commerce.  

Topics discussed included increased business and visitation in June Lake, the status of 

COVID-19 compliance and PPE, and future Chamber programs and activities.   

• Yesterday I participated with Chair Corless in the first meeting of the Regional Forest and 

Fire Capacity Program for the Eastside Region.   This is a state funded effort that will provide 

funds to support various fire prevention, fuel reduction, and related activities through fire 

safe councils and other organizations in the Eastern Sierra.  There was good representation 

from many agencies across the entire region and discussion about using a regional approach 

to ensure the most effective and efficient use of available funds.  This group will be meeting 

regularly in the future and could be an excellent opportunity to make some progress in 

increasing our overall County fire awareness and preparation for wildfires. 

• Yesterday I also participated with Chair Corless in a meeting of the YARTS Board of 

Directors.  We approved two resolutions related to obtaining funding and approved 

adjusting the YARTS contract with VIA, their bus contractor, based on the impact of the 

COVID-19 crisis.           



 

 

Board Report for Supervisor Kreitz 7-21-20 
None. 
 
 

Board Report for Supervisor Peters 7-21-20 
None. 

 

 

Board Report for Supervisor Stump 7-21-20 
None. 

 


